
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
Man arrested for travelling to meet a minor for sex 

  
SEMINOLE CO. (Dec. 23, 2014) - The Seminole County Sheriff’s Office Crimes Against Children (CAC) 
Unit yesterday arrested John Mills, 49, of Melbourne, for soliciting a minor for sex, sending material 
harmful to a minor and traveling to have sex with a minor. 
  
For approximately six weeks, undercover investigators chatted online, emailed, and spoke on the 
phone with Mills, who believed he was communicating with a 13-year-old girl. Yesterday evening 
Mills traveled to Seminole County intending to engage in sexual activity with the minor, but was 
met by CAC investigators instead. 
  
Mills was booked into the John E. Polk Correctional Facility (JEPCF) and is being held on $36,000 
bond.  He is scheduled to attend first appearance at the JEPCF today at 1:30 p.m.  
 
Please do not respond back to this email as the account is not monitored.  For more information 
contact: 
 
Kristen Bentsen (kbentsen@seminolesheriff.org) 
(407) 665-6950 - desk 
(407) 637-9210 - cell  
or 
Heather Smith (hsmith@seminolesheriff.org)  
(407) 665-6748 - desk  
(407) 474-5189 - cell  
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